






Thursday, August 18, 2016
Dear Parents/Guardians,

The Tennessee Walkers will be attending Camp Joy on Thursday, October 27th and Friday, October 28th.  This is an Adventure Education overnight trip.  While at camp, students will enjoy learning opportunities through the Outdoor Education Program.  Activities include:

· High Ropes Course – students can explore at their own pace issues surrounding risk taking, goal setting, maintaining a positive attitude, asking for and giving positive peer support, and accepting others’ decisions and goals for themselves.  Students set their own participation goal.

· Wilderness Survival - We all get lost, but what happens if you start out on a day hike and end up stranded in the woods?  Students will learn the answer to this question as they build shelters, start fires, learn about finding food and water, and what you should bring with you on your hikes so that you will be prepared in case of emergency.

· Ecology- Students are given a hypothesis, then investigate, test, record and interpret an ecosystem. The final presentation draws a conclusion and proves or disproves the hypothesis. 
· Survival on the Underground Railroad – The camp staff portrays different characters representing different perspectives on the slavery issue.  Students will role-play the part of runaway slaves.  The living history program will take approximately 3 hours and cover about a mile of trails, in the evening, in most types of weather.

Students will leave school for Camp at approximately 9:00 AM on Thursday, October 27th and arrive back at Conner Middle School on Friday, October 28th at approximately 8:00 PM.  Transportation to and from Camp will be on school buses.  Please arrange transportation home for your child from Conner on Friday, October 28th since we are returning after the normal school day. The cost of the trip is $150.00 per student (make checks payable to Conner Middle School).  Chaperones are needed to ensure the success of the trip.  We need at least 10 parents to sign up as chaperones.  Costs for the parents will be only $50 to offset transportation and Camp costs.  
Chaperones must have a valid background check on file to be a chaperone on the trip.  The cost of the background check is $10 and this is not included in the $50 chaperone cost.  If you need to complete a background check, please contact Debbie Vickers (in the main office) or Ms. Harshbarger ASAP for the form.
Supervision:  The Camp Joy teaching staff is extensively trained and responsible for instructing the classes and evening program.  Teachers and chaperones share the supervisory duties during the day and are responsible for overnight supervision.   

Camp Joy counselors outline behavior expectations at the beginning of the program.  
Preparing for your Visit: Please review the attached information.
       Camp Joy has high expectations for group participation and individual behavior.  Please review the CABIN RULES with your child.  Because a majority of our time is outside, send weather appropriate clothing!  Refer to the PACKING LIST that is attached. As we get closer to the trip, we will review the weather forecast and update students as to what to bring. Your child is only permitted one bag of luggage because of space constraints.  This is in addition to the bedding – sleeping bag and pillow.  Camp reserves the right to remove participants from an activity if inadequately clothed. 
 Attached to this letter are forms that must be completed and returned to school by no later than Friday, September 16th.   Please look at the attached form, which lists possible payments plans to decide which works best for your family.  Money is non-refundable.  Please return the forms below with a deposit and the completed paperwork by September 16th to secure your child a spot for the trip.  
1. Boone County Field Trip Permission Form

2. Joy Outdoor Education Center Medical From and Acknowledgement of Risk and Release.  (Parent and student signatures required)
3. Medication Administration Consent Form for Boone County Schools  (only return if your child needs to take meds at Camp)
4. Payment Plan

We look forward to an enthusiastic and educational experience at Camp Joy. Any questions, please contact Ms. Harshbarger Monday – Friday at 334-4410 – Extension 308, from 8:00 – 9:25 am or by e-mail   Kirby.harshbarger@boone.kyschools.us


Thanks,

The T-Walker Teachers





